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BIRMINGHAM CITY COUNCIL 
PUBLIC REPORT 

 

Report to: Licensing Sub Committee A 

Report of: Director of Regulation & Enforcement 

Date of Meeting: Monday 24th June 2024 
Subject: 
 

Licensing Act 2003 
Premises Licence – Grant 

Premises: Haus Lounge, 89 Holloway Head, Birmingham, 
B1 1QP 

Ward affected: Ladywood  

Contact Officer: 
 

Bhapinder Nandhra, Senior Licensing Officer,                         
licensing@birmingham.gov.uk 

 

1. Purpose of report:  

 
To consider the representations that have been made in respect of an application for a Premises 
Licence which seeks to permit the Sale of Alcohol (for consumption both on and off the premises) 
to operate from 10:00am until 03:00am (Monday to Thursday), 10:00am until 04:30am (Friday and 
Saturday) and 10:00am until 07:00am (Sunday).  
 
The provision of Regulated Entertainment consisting of live music, recorded music, performances of 
dance, and anything of a similar description, to operate indoors only, from 10:00am until 03:00am 
(Monday to Thursday), 10:00am until 04:30am (Friday and Saturday) and 10:00am until 07:00am 
(Sunday).  
 
To permit the provision of Late Night Refreshment from 11:00pm until 03:00am (Monday to 
Thursday), 11:00pm until 04:30am (Friday and Saturday) and 11:00pm until 05:00am (Sunday). 
 
Premises to remain open to the public from 10:00am until 03:30am (Monday to Thursday), 10:00am 
until 05:00am (Friday and Saturday) and 10:00am until 07:30am (Sunday).  
 
Other dates and time as specified in the application form.  
 

 

2. Recommendation:  

 
To consider the representations that have been made and to determine the application, having 
regard to: 

• The submissions made by all parties 
• The Statement of Licensing Policy 
• The Public Sector Equality Duty 
• The s182 Guidance  

 

 

3. Brief Summary of Report:  

 
An application for a Premises Licence was received on 29th April 2024 in respect of Haus Lounge, 89 
Holloway Head, Birmingham, B1 1QP. 
 

Representations have been received from other persons.  
  

 
  

mailto:licensing@birmingham.gov.uk
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4. Compliance Issues:  

4.1 Consistency with relevant Council Policies, Plans or Strategies: 

 
The report complies with the City Council’s Statement of Licensing Policy and the Council’s Corporate 
Plan to improve the standard of all licensed persons, premises and vehicles in the City. 
 

 

5. Relevant background/chronology of key events:  

 
Haus Lounge Limited applied on 29th April 2024 for the grant of a Premises Licence for Haus Lounge, 
89 Holloway Head, Birmingham, B1 1QP. 
 
Representations have been received from other persons, which are attached at Appendices 1 – 16.  
 
The application is attached at Appendix 17. 
 
Conditions have been agreed with West Midlands Police and the applicant, which are attached at 
Appendix 18. 
 
Conditions have been agreed with Environmental Health and the applicant, which are attached at 
Appendix 19. 
 
Site Location Plans at Appendix 20.  
 
When carrying out its licensing functions, a licensing authority must have regard to Birmingham City 
Council's Statement of Licensing Policy and the Guidance issued by the Secretary of State under 
s182 of the Licensing Act 2003. The Licensing Authority is also required to take such steps as it 
considers appropriate for the promotion of the licensing objectives, which are:- 
 

a. The prevention of crime and disorder;  
b. Public safety;  
c. The prevention of public nuisance; and  
d. The protection of children from harm. 

 

 

6.   List of background documents:  

 
Copies of the representations as detailed in Appendices 1 – 16.  
Application Form, Appendix 17. 
Conditions agreed with West Midlands Police, Appendix 18. 
Conditions agreed with Environmental Health, Appendix 19.  
Site Location Plans, Appendix 20.  
 

 

7.   Options available 
 

To Grant the licence in accordance with the application. 
To Reject the application. 
To Grant the licence subject to conditions modified to such an extent as considered appropriate. 
Exclude from the licence any of the licensable activities to which the application relates. 
Refuse to specify a person in the licence as the premises supervisor. 
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Appendix 1  
 

 

From:  
Sent: Tuesday, April 30, 2024 10:30 AM 
To: Licensing   
Subject: Haus Lounge 
 
Dear Licensing,  
 
My name is                        and I own an apartment next to the premises Haus Lounge proposes to use. 
 
I am very concerned that such extensive licensing hours will create the same anti social issues that have 
stained all the previous tenants of this premise; namely:- 
 
- Excessive noise characterised by the thump thump of music being played far too loud into the early and 
middle hours of the morning. 
- The noise and disruptions that accompany happy drunkenness when people leave clubs at the early and 
middle hours in the morning 
- The occasional violence that accompanies drunkenness and the noise created by the supporters of the 
fighting and the sirens from police and ambulance services. 
 
Are you able to offer any reassurances that these anti-social behaviours won't occur? 
 
Are there any measures and or controls that will curb excessive noise? 
 
Are there any measures and or controls that will curb excessive drunkenness and other anti-social 
behaviours? 
 
Thank you for your help, 
 
Regards  
 
apmt                Concord House 
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Appendix 2  
 

 
From:  
Sent: Tuesday, April 30, 2024 1:36 PM 
To: Licensing  
Subject: Haus Lounge Application Number 180424 
Importance: High 
 
Dear Sir, 
I wish to make some comments on the application by Haus Lounge Ltd Number 180424 for a new premises 
licence at 89 Holloway Head. 
I am a neighbour of this premises which has been plagued with illegal activity and anti social behaviour by 
previous operators of the nightclub. 
It appears that some nightclub operators have merely been a front for money laundering and drug dealing, 
rather than legitimate entertainment activities, according to press reports  
 

 

Six sentenced for running £7.7m brothel in city 
centre | ITV News 
itv.com 
 

 

Birmingham nightclub shut down after drugs and 
£30,000 cash found | ITV News 
itv.com 
 

 
I would ask that BCC Licensing and the Police make extensive enquiries that the proposed new company, its 
directors, management team, security team and anyone with a financial or controlling interest is a “fit and 
proper person, and is not involved in criminal activity.  
 
Given the problematic past , it would be hoped that the new operators are experienced and with a proven 
track record of running legitimate businesses of the type proposed? If they cannot demonstrate this, the 
application should be refused. 
 
I would ask that potential noise nuisance for neighbours is considered , both with noise emanating from the 
club and from its patrons on arrival and departure. I note this has been a problem in the past, and 
complaints have been made to the Council. 
 

https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.itv.com%2Fnews%2Fcentral%2F2016-10-18%2Fbreaking-six-sentenced-for-running-brothel-in-birmingham-city-centre&data=05%7C02%7Clicensing%40birmingham.gov.uk%7Cd43b319ad5594c04a35608dc69122dbe%7C699ace67d2e44bcdb303d2bbe2b9bbf1%7C0%7C0%7C638500774011727559%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=WRXILhfydGuIBMHKFbJu1%2BTs0PSS57dzN%2Bami0swQN8%3D&reserved=0
https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.itv.com%2Fnews%2Fcentral%2F2016-10-18%2Fbreaking-six-sentenced-for-running-brothel-in-birmingham-city-centre&data=05%7C02%7Clicensing%40birmingham.gov.uk%7Cd43b319ad5594c04a35608dc69122dbe%7C699ace67d2e44bcdb303d2bbe2b9bbf1%7C0%7C0%7C638500774011727559%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=WRXILhfydGuIBMHKFbJu1%2BTs0PSS57dzN%2Bami0swQN8%3D&reserved=0
https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.itv.com%2Fnews%2Fcentral%2F2016-10-18%2Fbreaking-six-sentenced-for-running-brothel-in-birmingham-city-centre&data=05%7C02%7Clicensing%40birmingham.gov.uk%7Cd43b319ad5594c04a35608dc69122dbe%7C699ace67d2e44bcdb303d2bbe2b9bbf1%7C0%7C0%7C638500774011740268%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=mPV3ZcIRTdHECiYbEi9y3ZrlsfpotJsc49pZxA37Wlw%3D&reserved=0
https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.itv.com%2Fnews%2Fcentral%2F2024-01-13%2Fbirmingham-nightclub-shut-down-after-drugs-and-30000-cash-found&data=05%7C02%7Clicensing%40birmingham.gov.uk%7Cd43b319ad5594c04a35608dc69122dbe%7C699ace67d2e44bcdb303d2bbe2b9bbf1%7C0%7C0%7C638500774011755356%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=8fd8DHejW14oN2FuoYXVgfkQ5tzGWKJfD4p5gYczmZU%3D&reserved=0
https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.itv.com%2Fnews%2Fcentral%2F2024-01-13%2Fbirmingham-nightclub-shut-down-after-drugs-and-30000-cash-found&data=05%7C02%7Clicensing%40birmingham.gov.uk%7Cd43b319ad5594c04a35608dc69122dbe%7C699ace67d2e44bcdb303d2bbe2b9bbf1%7C0%7C0%7C638500774011755356%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=8fd8DHejW14oN2FuoYXVgfkQ5tzGWKJfD4p5gYczmZU%3D&reserved=0
https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.itv.com%2Fnews%2Fcentral%2F2024-01-13%2Fbirmingham-nightclub-shut-down-after-drugs-and-30000-cash-found&data=05%7C02%7Clicensing%40birmingham.gov.uk%7Cd43b319ad5594c04a35608dc69122dbe%7C699ace67d2e44bcdb303d2bbe2b9bbf1%7C0%7C0%7C638500774011761204%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=ycShV6zkAbeL3Venz4WAJ%2BC%2BaMRRa%2Ba6o8wmSXdoaMI%3D&reserved=0
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Given that in recent years the Council has granted numerous residential planning applications in the 
immediate area, is Holloway Head still suitable for ANY late night entertainment. Perhaps serious 
consideration should be given for only licensing the premises for normal restaurant or pub hours, i.e. no 
alcohol service or entertainment after 11pm on any night?! 
 
I note there are numerous empty and disused nightclub premises in areas more associated with the 
nighttime economy available to lease, which would be easier to Police ; i.e Broad Street area. And have less 
impact on residential premises. 
 
I note that whenever the nightclub at 89 Holloway Head has been open in the past 8 years we have been 
plagued with illegally parked cars in Marshall St- on the pavement, doubled parked, blocking garage 
entrance. Could adhering to and enforcement of parking regulations be a consideration, there are several 
local carparks? 
 
There should be a plan required to control mini cabs and taxis, and a methodology to disperse patrons on 
leaving the premises 
The hours proposed seem to be excessive and is longer than KING VN was allowed; I suggest this is 
inappropriate 
I would ask that the latest it is open on any night is 2am. 
I note they proposed to open as early as 10 am so 14 hours of trading per day is surely enough? 
Given recent violence and murders in Birmingham Nightclubs , could it be made a condition: 

• That all patrons are scanned by a metal detector prior to admission 

• A minimum number of door staff/ security are to be stipulated in the conditions 

 
I note the premises does not appear to be accessible for disabled or wheelchair users, how does this 
comply with disability accessibly policies and could it be made a condition of the licence that it is fully 
accessible? 
If a licence is granted, the neighbours will be watching and listening carefully for any breaches and would 
hope if they are substantiated the Council and Police will not hesitate to take action for enforcement. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
Concord House, Marshall St, Birmingham 
 
From:  
Sent: Tuesday, May 14, 2024 5:35 PM 
To: Licensing   
Subject: Further Comments Haus Lounge Application Number 180424 
Importance: High 
 
Dear Sir, 
 
Further to my comments made on 30th April - Haus Lounge Application Number 180424 
 
I would like to add: 
 
1: Parking on Pavements  
 
I notice today that there are four cars and vans which are apparently associated with “Haus Lounge” parked 
on the pavement in front of the building on Holloway Head 
 
See photographs:  
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This illustrates unfortunately the type of behaviour neighbours associate with this venue.  
Where parking on the pavements on both Holloway Head and Marshall Street are occur both day and night, 
causing potential public nuisance and possibly impeding the access of emergency vehicles. 
 
I note, there were spare parking places available. 
 
2: Noise impact on Health and Wellbeing 
 
Concord House due to its predominantly concrete structure can get extremely hot in the summer. 
 
The only way to reduce the nighttime heat is to open the windows to vent the apartment. 
 
Experience shows the noise from patrons entering and leaving the nightclub and their waiting minicabs can 
be extremely high, making sleep very difficult. 
This resultant sleep deprivation can be damaging to health. 
See https://thesleepcharity.org.uk/information-support/adults/sleep-deprivation/ 

https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fthesleepcharity.org.uk%2Finformation-support%2Fadults%2Fsleep-deprivation%2F&data=05%7C02%7Clicensing%40birmingham.gov.uk%7Ca28f2bfd50e54eeaef2b08dc7433c622%7C699ace67d2e44bcdb303d2bbe2b9bbf1%7C0%7C0%7C638513012941124059%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=v861EdBvI9gxKwgpBt3Vpo6Ru57xYCib2zA8dVOKllQ%3D&reserved=0
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We note that the potential club is proposing to be open for considerably longer hours and on more days 
than previous operators 
 
We would therefore ask for restricted hours and an early finish for the club to curb the inevitable noise it 
would generate and protect the health of the neighbouring apartment dwellers 
 
Yours sincerely 
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Appendix 3  
 

From:  
Sent: Tuesday, April 30, 2024 2:39 PM 
To: Licensing  
Subject: Haus Lounge 
 
 
Sirs/Mesdames 
 
If this complaint is made public, I would prefer it to be anonymous. 
 
I refer to the recent licensing application for Haus Lounge on Holloway Head.  I write as a resident of 
Concord House. 
 
These premises have previously been used for similar purposes to those envisaged by the application: with 
significant disruption to my peaceful enjoyment of my private apartment. My sleep has been severely 
disrupted on the days the club was open. As a tetraplegic wheelchair user, this had ongoing impacts on my 
normal life. 
 
In addition to loud music, there was significant noise at closing time including car horns repeatedly being 
sounded, shouting in the street and sometimes what appeared to be fighting. In addition, access to the 
Concord car park was often restricted which was particularly difficult for me as a wheelchair user as the car 
park entrance is the only one I am able to use. 
 
While I support any measures to grow and sustain the local economy, this particular venue has been a 
source of difficulty since I moved to Concord in 2015. I understand that previous incarnations of the venue 
were effectively under common control. Are the current applicants also wholly or partly individuals 
previously involved with the venue? 
 
My preference would be for a license of the type applied for to be denied. Otherwise, the opening hours 
could be curtailed and/or appropriate restrictions put in place to limit disruption to other residents of the 
area. 
 
Regards 
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Appendix 4 
 

From:  

Sent: Wednesday, May 1, 2024 1:09 PM 

To: Licensing   

Subject: Representation regarding Section 17 Licence application- Haus Lounge 

 

Dear Licensing Department. 
 

I wish to register an objection to the application for grant of a premises licence by Haus 
lounge Ltd 89 Holloway Road Birmingham B1 1QP 

Please find the reasons below for my objection to the said licence. I have attached it as well, 
in case that format is preferred. 

Please can you confirm that my objection has been received?  

 

Yours Faithfully 

 

Resident of Concord House, Marshall Street B1  

 

1. The Application has an INCORRECT address, stating Holloway Road- which is in another 
part of Birmingham, not Holloway Head. I would therefore question the accuracy of any of the 
rest of the application or legal process that is being pursued. 

 

2. EXTENDING ANY PREVIOUSLY EXPERIENCED HOURS The hours requested for a licence are 
far longer than any of the much larger clubs (which are not in such close proximity to 
residential areas) are open. A Snobs, Reflex, Popworld all close between 3-4 am and are not 
open 7 days a week. The previous club King VN was only open 2 nights per week and open 
from 11 until 3 or 4am only, so this would be a huge increase in the amount of noise emitted 
towards the residences locally. 

 

3. ROAD SAFETY. Marshall street is a one way street. With Chapmans Passage closed as part of 
construction works and Upper Gough Street and Bulcher Street restricted width due to 
construction, many drivers are travelling the wrong way down Marshall Street. This includes 
vehicles directed that way by the construction workers at times, but also by frustrated drivers 
caught up in the late night congestion of Birmingham. This increases the risk of an RTA and of 
pedestrian injury. Equally, Holloway Head is a notorious road for speeding ( see 
https://www.birminghammail.co.uk/news/news-opinion/spent-30-minutes-birmingham-
street-28008432 ) and even last night 29/4/24, vehicles were racing around the area. This 
does not happen along Broad Street or in the Arcadian area due to traffic restrictions. Haus 
lounge customers exit straight onto Holloway Head and would be at risk of injury if they 
stepped off the pavement. Equally, taxi drivers would stop and turn there more often causing 
congestion and increased risk to pedestrians. There have been at least 2 RTAs since January 
2024 where vehicles turning into Marshall Street from Holloway Head have collided. 

With the Elevate development of 111 properties at Chapman’s Yard and 484 properties by 
WinVic completing in the next 12 months, pedestrian and vehicle traffic will increase greatly 
in the area, making road safety an even higher concern. 

https://www.birminghammail.co.uk/news/news-opinion/spent-30-minutes-birmingham-street-28008432
https://www.birminghammail.co.uk/news/news-opinion/spent-30-minutes-birmingham-street-28008432
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4. POLICE RESOURCES are stretched across the entire country. 8 police cars came to 
investigate the previous nightclub and found evidence of drug dealing and money laundering. 
The previous incumbent was the Sunset Club who took up Police resources as this was run as 
a brothel (https://www.itv.com/news/central/2016-10-18/breaking-six-sentenced-for-
running-brothel-in-birmingham-city-centre) . In addition, street drug dealing is visible daily on 
Marshall street, as is anti-social behaviour such as urinating and sexual activity (seen from 
my apartment) but the police are not intervening as they are overwhelmed. Should a nightclub 
open 7 days per week, it is likely that anti-social behaviour at closing time and before would 
escalate and put the safety of local residents at risk. 

Begging is also likely to increase in the area. It is already prolific, at least in part to the 
proximity of the hostel for the homeless and the lack of provision for rough sleepers due to 
council financial restrictions. It may be extrapolated from that that acquisitional crime may 
increase. 

It is highly likely that the already awful street litter would increase with customers having food 
and drink on the way to or from the club. 

 

5. SOUND/ EXCESS NOISE. The King VN nightclub was open 2 nights per week. The sound and 
bass reverberated through the entire building of Concord House making sleep impossible 
without earplugs (it is absolutely fine without on days they were not open). Planning 
permission for construction has prevented work starting before 7.30 am (which the 
construction workers are good at adhering to) because of the effect on residents. Should this 
application be approved, the planners would be condoning excess sound through 
construction and then music for 24 hours a day. The roof of the building is not soundproofed 
adequately (or at all). It also looks like a fire risk, but that would be for the fire service to take a 
view on. 

 

6. FIRE RISK, EXITS and DEBRIS ON ROOF There only seem to be 2 doors towards the Holloway 
Head section of the building and none to the street up Marshall Street. I have previously 
mentioned the roof, which has discarded appliances, wood, carpet and other debris on it. Is 
there adequate escape in the event of fire and should the whole roof area be renovated to 
improve soundproofing and reduce risk of harm if a fire broke out? 

 

7. WELLBEING TO RESIDENTS As two doctors living here, we are aware of the detriment to 
wellbeing on anyone with regularly disturbed sleep. It would be questionable if we could 
continue to work effectively ourselves, which if of grave concern with the current NHS 
pressures. We are not the only NHS workers in this building. Equally there are people who are 
extremely elderly and young children, for whom it is totally inappropriate to expose them to 
repetitive loud music during sleeping time. With the current residents in the area and the 
intended new residents of the near 600 new apartments, this would impact very badly on the 
wellbeing of a large number of Birmingham residents. 

8. PLANNING PERMISSION – we are led to believe that a sign has been erected that has not been 
approved by planning permission. This raises our concern that the potential licensee is not 
adhering to the law and therefore have concerns that future behaviour may also display this 
attitude. 

https://www.itv.com/news/central/2016-10-18/breaking-six-sentenced-for-running-brothel-in-birmingham-city-centre
https://www.itv.com/news/central/2016-10-18/breaking-six-sentenced-for-running-brothel-in-birmingham-city-centre
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Appendix 5  

 

From:  

Sent: Wednesday, May 1, 2024 2:06 PM 

To: Licensing   

Subject: Licence application 180424 

 

Dear Sir, 

 

I wish to comment on the application by Haus Lounge Ltd Number 180424 for a new premises licence at 89 
Holloway Head.  

 

As close neighbour to the building, a new night club will have a terrible impact on the area as we 
discovered with the previous owners. The area is being actively redeveloped as a residential area and a new 
nightclub on this site is wholly inappropriate. The principal problems are noise, traffic, litter and criminal 
activity. The proposed opening times are completely insensitive to those who try to sleep nearby. 

 

The council has been happy to grant planning permission to build flats for hundreds of people within 100 
metres of this venue. It beggars belief that this is an appropriate location for a new nightclub when there 
are so many other empty spaces away from residents. It runs contrary to sensible planning. 

 

Yours sincerely 
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Appendix 6  
 

From:  
Sent: Wednesday, May 1, 2024 7:11 PM 
To: Licensing   
Subject: Haus Lounge Ltd B1 1QP 
 
 
Dear Birmingham City Council, 
 
OBJECTION TO PREMISES LICENCE FOR HAUS LOUNGE LTD, 89 HOLLOWAY ROAD, B1 1QP 
 
We reside in Concord House located opposite the proposed Haus Lounge.  We strongly object to the 
application for the Premises Licence with proposed hours for the sale of alcohol and ‘Regulated 
Entertainment’: 
 
10pm - 3am Monday to Thursday 
10pm - 4.30am  Friday - Saturday 
10pm - 7am Saturday - Sunday 
 
This is a residential area with new developments currently being built with 111 new apartments in 
Chapmans’s Passage/Upper Gough Street and 485 apartments and Girl Guide Headquarters in Holloway 
Head.  The previous club in this location has a history of anti-social behaviour such as drugs, cars beeping 
horns in early hours of the morning and drunk people leaving the club shouting and fighting.  This anti-
social activity has caused many issues for the local residents with the police being called out to manage the 
disturbances. 
 
We hope you will strongly consider the negative impact this club will have on all the local residents and 
deny this application. 
 
 
Best wishes, 
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Appendix 7  
 
 

From:  

Sent: Friday, May 17, 2024 9:45 PM 

To: Shaid Yasser; Licensing; Bhapinder Nandhra; David Kennedy   

Cc: Councillor Yvonne Mosquito  

Subject: Premises License Application number 180424 Haus Lounge Limited Company number 15661532 

 

Dear Mr David Kennedy, Principle Licensing Officer 

RE: Premises License Application number 180424 Haus Lounge Limited Company number 15661532 

Hope you are well. 

It has recently come to our attention that an application of a new Premises License for 89 Holloway Head, 

Birmingham B1 1QP was submitted by a company named Haus Lounge Limited, Company number 

15661532. We are submitting the following comments for your consideration: 

As the representative of the Freeholder of the mentioned premises, Mao Wah Ltd., I would like to confirm the 

following: 

1. Haus Lounge Limited is not the tenant/ legal occupier of the above premises; nor are they proposing to 

become our tenant/ legal occupier. 

2. Olumide Olatunde Omotokunbo Amudipe is not the tenant/ legal occupier of the above premises; nor is he 

proposing to become our tenant/ legal occupier. 

3. Haus Lounge Limited is not carrying on nor proposing to carry on business that requires the use of the 

above Premises for licensable activities. 

4. Olumide Olatunde Omotokunbo Amudipe is not carrying on nor proposing to carry on business that 

requires the use of the above Premises for licensable activities. 

5. Haus Lounge Limited has no legal rights to operate/ trade/ carry on any business activities from the above 

Premises. 

6. Olumide Olatunde Omotokunbo Amudipe has no legal rights to operate/ trade / carry on any business 

activities from the above Premises. 

 

Furthermore, Mao Wah Ltd confirms that we have no knowledge or communications with either Haus 

Lounge Limited or Olumide Olatunde Omotokunbo Amudipe. We have not granted permission for either 

Haus Lounge Limited or Olumide Olatunde Omotokunbo Amudipe to trade/ occupy/ carry on any form of 

business at 89 Holloway Head, Birmingham B1 1QP. Haus Lounge Limited’s occupation will construes to 

trespass. The applicant is expected to abide by the law of trespass and not seek occupation without prior 

permission of the Freeholder.  

Mao Wah Ltd welcomes any evidence that proves that either Haus Lounge Limited or Olumide Olatunde 

Omotokunbo Amudipe has any legal rights to trade, occupy, or carry on licensable activities from 89 

Holloway Head, Birmingham B1 1QP. 

Examples of evidence includes:- 

• A Lease  

• A Licence to Occupy 

• An Underlease Agreement 

If Haus Lounge Limited were to be granted with a Premises License with licensable activities whilst 

possibly occupying the mentioned premises unlawfully, it would cause loss, damage, injury, 

nuisance, anti-social behaviour and inconvenience to the Landlord and other owner or occupier of 

neighbouring property.  
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The licensing objectives are: 

• the prevention of crime and disorder 

• public safety 

• the prevention of public nuisance and 

• the protection of children from harm. 

Conversely, Haus Lounge Limited may have no real intention to carry on or propose to carry on, a 

business which involves the use of the mentioned premises for the licensable activities related to 

Premises License Application 180424. 

Section 16 Licensing Act 2003  

Applicant for premises licence 

(1) the following persons may apply for a premises licence 

(a) a person who carries on, or proposes to carry on, a business which involves the use of the 

premises for the licensable activities to which the application relates, 

Section 158 Licensing At 2003 

False statements made for the purpose of this Act 

(1) A person commits an offence if he knowingly or recklessly makes a false statement in or in connection 

with –  

(a) an application for the grant, variation, transfer or review of a premises license or club premises 

certificate, 

(2) For the purposes of subsection (1) a person is to be treated as making a false statement if he produces, 

furnishes, signs or otherwise makes use of a document that contains a false statement. 

(3) A person guilty of an offence under this section is liable on summary conviction to a fine not exceeding 

level 5 on the standard scale. 

We believe the Premises License Application number 180424 should be refused based on the above 

reasons. 

 

Kind Regards 

 

For & On Behalf of 

Mao Wah Ltd 
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Appendix 8  
 
 
From: 
Sent: Monday, May 20, 2024 2:28 PM 
To: Licensing   
Subject: Licensing application - Haus Lounge, 89 Holloway Head . Application no 180424 
 
 
 
I wish to object strongly to the above application. I own a residential property in Concord House, yards 
from Haus Lounge. We have previously had numerous problems with antisocial behaviour, noise and drug 
issues when the premises was known as King VN Nightclub. Thankfully the license was revoked by BCC due 
to class A and B drug problems. 
 
I understand the new  application will also allow opening to 7 am. In respect of residents close by having to 
work this will inevitably have a serious effect on our ability to sleep. 
 
I hope the council will refuse this application and respect the rights of local residents. 
 
 
flat               Concord House 
Marshall Street 
B1  
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Appendix 9  
 

 

From: Treasurer BCEC   
Sent: Monday, May 27, 2024 9:59 AM 
To: Licensing   
Subject: Objection to the Nightclub Licence for Haus Lounge Application no. 180424 
 
Dear Sir/Madam,  
On behalf of myself and my church Chinese Evangelical Church 14 Upper Gough St. B1 1JG, I am writing to 
express our strong objection to the above application. Recent development around the area is mostly 
residential with a feeling of peace, convenient access to Birmingham City Centre and Mailbox and vibrant 
lifestyle. We understand the Birmingham City Council wants to redevelop Birmingham to make it a clean 
and safe place for proper businesses to thrive and people to want to live here. Such kind of nightclub in this 
new residential area deter people in choosing to live here and the crime rate normally increase. In the past, 
we saw rubbish was dumped outside the club and made the appearance of the area really unruly and 
cheap. 
 
I hope I made myself clear that I and our church strong disagree the application. 
 
Your faithfully, 
 
Treasurer 
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Appendix 10 
 

From: BCEC Chairperson   
Sent: Monday, May 27, 2024 11:44 AM 
To: Licensing   
Subject: Re: Objection to Nightclub License Application (Application No. 180424) – Haus Lounge 
 
Dear Sir/Madam, 
 
I am writing to formally object to the application for a nightclub license submitted by Haus Lounge 
(application number 180424). As the chairperson of the Birmingham Chinese Evangelical Church located 
nearby, I have several serious concerns about the potential impact this establishment would have on our 
community. 
 
Firstly, the introduction of a nightclub in this location is likely to cause significant parking disorder. The 
existing infrastructure is already struggling to accommodate the current volume of vehicles, and the 
addition of a nightclub would exacerbate this issue. Residents and visitors frequently struggle to find 
parking spaces, and this problem will only worsen with the increased traffic a nightclub would attract. 
 
Secondly, there is a considerable risk of nuisance to residents. The noise generated by nightclub patrons, 
especially during late hours, would significantly disturb the peace and quiet of our neighborhood. This 
disturbance would be particularly detrimental to families with young children and the elderly, whose well-
being depends on a tranquil living environment. 
 
Additionally, nightclubs are often associated with increased crime activities. The presence of a nightclub 
can lead to higher instances of vandalism, theft, and other criminal behaviors. This is a considerable 
concern for residents who value the safety and security of our community. 
 
Moreover, the proposed location for Haus Lounge is alarmingly close to a residential area. The proximity of 
a nightclub to homes is inappropriate and incompatible with maintaining the residential character and 
tranquility of our neighborhood. The negative impact on residents' quality of life cannot be overstated. 
 
Finally, the introduction of a nightclub is likely to encourage anti-social behavior. This includes public 
drunkenness, disorderly conduct, and other activities that would degrade the overall environment of our 
community. Such behavior is not only distressing for residents but also detrimental to the image and 
desirability of our area. 
 
In light of these concerns, I urge the Birmingham City Council Licensing Department to reject the nightclub 
license application for Haus Lounge. The potential negative impacts on parking, noise levels, crime rates, 
and overall community well-being are too significant to ignore. 
 
Thank you for considering my objections. I trust that the council will make a decision that prioritizes the 
interests and safety of the local residents. 
 
Yours faithfully, 
 
 
Chairperson 
Birmingham Chinese Evangelical Church  
14 Upper Gough Street 
Birmingham, B1 1JG  
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Appendix 11  
 

From:  
Sent: Monday, May 27, 2024 12:16 PM 
To: Licensing   
Subject: objection of application 180424 Haus Lounge 
 
Dear Birmingham City council,  
 
I am writing to file an objection of the application of new nightclub license 180424 for a new night club 
"Haus Lounge" 
 
I am a regular church attendent at the Birmingham Chinese Evangelical Church at 14 Upper Gough Street, 
B1 1JG, and I live in        kendrick Close, Solihull B92  
 
My family has been attending this church for the last 15 years and endured serious crimial activity when 
the previous night club King VN was operating there. Fortunately the operation was shut down by police 
and your council. This new application would cause similar problem to start again which would be a great 
harm to all our congregation including youth meeting that happens near the facility in the evening.  
 
I am pleading for your team to reject this applicaiton as it is not a suitable place for a night club/ strip club 
to operate amongst church congregation location and girl guiding headquarter on Trefoil house on 2 Ellis 
Street, B1 1HL 
 
Kind Regards 
 
 
  



21 

Appendix 12 
 

From:  
Sent: Monday, May 27, 2024 3:47 PM 
To: Licensing   
Subject: Objection of application 180424 Haus Lounge 
 
Dear Birmingham City Council,  
 
I am writing to formally object to the application for the new nightclub license 180424 for "Haus Lounge." 
 
As a regular attendee of the Birmingham Chinese Evangelical Church located at 14 Upper Gough Street, B1 
1JG, and a resident of          Cremorne road, Sutton Coldfield, B75         , I have deep concerns regarding this 
proposal. My family and I have been active members of this church community for the past 7 years. During 
the operation of the previous nightclub, King VN, we endured significant criminal activity, which severely 
affected our community. Thankfully, this operation was eventually shut down by the police and your 
council, bringing much-needed relief and safety to the area. 
 
The approval of this new application threatens to reintroduce similar issues, posing a substantial risk to our 
congregation, particularly to the youth who meet in the vicinity during the evenings.  
 
I earnestly request that your team rejects this application, as the proposed location is not appropriate for a 
nightclub or strip club, especially in close proximity to our church community. 
 
Kind regards, 
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Appendix 13 
 

From:  

Sent: Monday, May 27, 2024 4:27 PM 

To: Licensing   

Subject: objection of application 180424 Haus Lounge 

 

 

Dear Birmingham City council,  
 
I am writing to object the application of new nightclub license 180424 for a new night club "Haus 
Lounge" 
 
I am a regular church member at Birmingham Chinese Evangelical Church at 14 Upper Gough 
Street, B1 1JG. My husband and my sons also go there every week. We can see some drug addicts 
and drunk at the surrounding area. Every Friday evening, our sons go there for youth group meeting 
in church. We feel quite anxious to see the atmosphere. We can’t imagine what would happened if 
a new nigh club will be there.  
 
And the traffic about this area has been terrible too. There is also traffic jam and lack of parking 
space since the parking area opposite to the church has been demolished and a new building is 
building at the moment. The traffic would be even worse after more people move in, and with new 
night club, the situation would be even worse.  
 
I am pleading for your team to reject this applicaiton as it is not a suitable place for a night club/ 
strip club to operate amongst church congregation location and girl guiding headquarter on Trefoil 
house on 2 Ellis Street, B1 1HL 
 
Regards 
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Appendix 14 
 

 

From:  
Sent: Monday, May 27, 2024 10:14 PM 
To: Licensing 
Subject: Objection to new nightclub license 180424 
 
 
Dear Birmingham City council,  
 
I am writing to file an objection of the application of new nightclub license 180424 for a new night club 
"Haus Lounge" 
 
I am a regular church attendent at the Birmingham Chinese Evangelical Church at 14 Upper Gough Street, 
B1 1JG, and I live in        kendrick Close, Solihull B92  
 
My family has been attending this church for the last 15 years and endured serious crimial activity when 
the previous night club King VN was operating there. Fortunately the operation was shut down by police 
and your council. This new application would cause similar problem to start again which would be a great 
harm to all our congregation including youth meeting that happens near the facility in the evening.  
 
I am pleading for your team to reject this application as it is not a suitable place for a night club/ strip club 
to operate amongst church congregation location. 
 
Kind Regards 
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Appendix 15  
 

From:  
Sent: Monday, May 27, 2024 11:12 PM 
To: Licensing   
Subject: Objection on application 180424 

 
Dear Birmingham City council,  

 

I am writing to object the application of new nightclub license 180424 

for a new night club "Haus Lounge" 

 

My family is a regular church attendent at the BCEC, Birmingham Chinese 

Evangelical Church at 14 Upper Gough Street, B1 1JG, and we live in   

Sara Close, Sutton Coldfield, B74  

 

My family has been attending this church for the last 3 years, every 

Sunday morning and bi weekly Sat evening. As a father of family of 4, 

with 2 young kids at 6 and 9. A night club is such a residential area 

will cause us great concern on criminal activities that possibly caused 

by night club, like drug, drunk and fighting 

 

I sincerely request your team to reject this application as it is not a 

suitable place for a night club/ strip club to operate amongst resident 

and church congregation location. 

 

Kind Regards 
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Appendix 16  
 

From: 
Sent: Monday, May 27, 2024 11:26 PM 
To: Licensing   
Subject: Object to the granting of a License Haus Lounge Application Number 180424 

 
Hi, 
 
I am a regular church goer to Birmingham Chinese Evangelical Church (BCEC), 14 Upper Gough St., B1 1JG. 
I'm writing to object the granting of a new nightclub License to Haus Lounge on the corner of Marshall 
Street and Holloway (Application number 180424). 
 
The new nightclub is at the same location as the previous nightclub King VN, which was shut down by the 
Police and Birmingham City Council due to criminal activity. If the new nightclub opens at the same 
location, it could have negative impact on the BCEC as in the past the previous nightclub had been the 
source of considerably anti social behavior, with traffic, car parking on pavements, fights, drug dealing and 
noise complaints. 
 
I go to BCEC with my family (with 2 young kids) every week and hence the new nightclub application 
concerns me a lot in terms of safety around the church. I sincerely to seek your serious review of the new 
nightclub license application and I'm objecting this application as a member of the neighbor community. 
 
Thanks! 
Best regards, 
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Appendix 17 
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Appendix 18 
 

From: Duncan Craig  
Sent: Thursday, May 9, 2024 12:32 PM 
To: bw_licensing  
Cc: Licensing   
Subject: RE: Haus Lounge Limited; FAO Chris Jones 

 
Dear Chris 

These proposed conditions as set out in your email below are agreed by the applicant. 

I have copied licensing in so that they are aware.  

Many thanks.  

Kind regards, 

Duncan Craig 

Barrister  

St Philips Chambers 
Birmingham | 55 Temple Row, Birmingham, B2 5LS | T: 0121 246 0200 

Leeds | St Paul’s House, 29 Park Square, Leeds, LS1 2PQ | T: 0113 244 6691 

 

St Philips Barristers are regulated by the Bar Standards Board.  

 

 

The information contained in this email is intended only for the person or the entity to which it is addressed and may contain confidential and/or privileged material. If 
you are not the intended recipient of this e-mail, the use of this information or any disclosure, copying or distribution is prohibited and may be unlawful. Email 

transmission cannot be guaranteed to be secure or error free. Therefore, we do not represent that this information is complete or accurate and it should not be relied 
upon as such. If you received this in error, please contact the sender and delete the material from any computer. Although the sender endeavours to maintain a 

computer virus free network, the sender does not warrant that this transmission is virus free and will not be liable for any damages resulting from any virus transmitted. 

From: bw licensing   
Sent: Tuesday, May 7, 2024 12:07 PM 
To: Duncan Craig   
Subject: Haus Lounge Limited; FAO Chris Jones 
 

Good Afternoon Mr Craig, 
 
As per our telephone conversation on Friday.  

https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Furl6.mailanyone.net%2Fscanner%3Fm%3D1rLl3q-000CZz-6O%26d%3D4%257Cmail%252F90%252F1704464400%252F1rLl3q-000CZz-6O%257Cin6f%257C57e1b682%257C10356808%257C12137228%257C65981032AA970A40F9CF398751CFB0D8%26o%3D%252Fphtt%253A%252Fstssi-pcip.hl%252Fmo%26s%3DPcaV2O_nnhHQJSaShIk2FgKQbcY&data=05%7C02%7Clicensing%40birmingham.gov.uk%7C124007a0c9f643720ad108dc701bb24a%7C699ace67d2e44bcdb303d2bbe2b9bbf1%7C0%7C0%7C638508511476237075%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=6%2FewmTviOR661a%2BEXt4OexhDTlRAwADh%2F8nQBpMkC6c%3D&reserved=0
https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Furl6.mailanyone.net%2Fscanner%3Fm%3D1rLl3q-000CZz-6O%26d%3D4%257Cmail%252F90%252F1704464400%252F1rLl3q-000CZz-6O%257Cin6f%257C57e1b682%257C10356808%257C12137228%257C65981032AA970A40F9CF398751CFB0D8%26o%3D%252Fphtw%253A%252Fwtssiw.nenilctrgbrisear%252Fku.oc.%26s%3DjiXUOUyB9pwxUPLc-MoDnaBBg0Q&data=05%7C02%7Clicensing%40birmingham.gov.uk%7C124007a0c9f643720ad108dc701bb24a%7C699ace67d2e44bcdb303d2bbe2b9bbf1%7C0%7C0%7C638508511476250174%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=kb9HyBR1csffdxvo4MhZS2y4Ac56HyogIbYLg5YTGKk%3D&reserved=0
https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Furl6.mailanyone.net%2Fscanner%3Fm%3D1rLl3q-000CZz-6O%26d%3D4%257Cmail%252F90%252F1704464400%252F1rLl3q-000CZz-6O%257Cin6f%257C57e1b682%257C10356808%257C12137228%257C65981032AA970A40F9CF398751CFB0D8%26o%3D%252Fphtw%253A%252Fwtsgnw.atarisiom.e%252Flccmrnnsibarig%252Frets%26s%3DdvEFhQ9KaZcbBUO5_113VqOP1WY&data=05%7C02%7Clicensing%40birmingham.gov.uk%7C124007a0c9f643720ad108dc701bb24a%7C699ace67d2e44bcdb303d2bbe2b9bbf1%7C0%7C0%7C638508511476258896%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=%2FVRMHdMNdiqVGnXzklDVYyluOp43UHhl9%2B%2B%2B2xmI2zA%3D&reserved=0
https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Furl6.mailanyone.net%2Fscanner%3Fm%3D1rLl3q-000CZz-6O%26d%3D4%257Cmail%252F90%252F1704464400%252F1rLl3q-000CZz-6O%257Cin6f%257C57e1b682%257C10356808%257C12137228%257C65981032AA970A40F9CF398751CFB0D8%26o%3D%252Fphtw%253A%252Fwtsdiw.nkeiln%252Fm.cuindo%252Fanncgcria-37-9%252F41352%26s%3DE4q9A4QoWpytD_hs3PT3L5ZW7YM&data=05%7C02%7Clicensing%40birmingham.gov.uk%7C124007a0c9f643720ad108dc701bb24a%7C699ace67d2e44bcdb303d2bbe2b9bbf1%7C0%7C0%7C638508511476265876%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=PzvjDeocKwZ74%2FPmijyFOkDZD3u6Jtc3PGpYNqXYZTE%3D&reserved=0
https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Furl6.mailanyone.net%2Fscanner%3Fm%3D1rLl3q-000CZz-6O%26d%3D4%257Cmail%252F90%252F1704464400%252F1rLl3q-000CZz-6O%257Cin6f%257C57e1b682%257C10356808%257C12137228%257C65981032AA970A40F9CF398751CFB0D8%26o%3D%252Fphtw%253A%252Fttsoeit%252F.cmtric%2540lgnsnie%26s%3Dsgz62al1OLQ6646k0BPVQEc4yUg&data=05%7C02%7Clicensing%40birmingham.gov.uk%7C124007a0c9f643720ad108dc701bb24a%7C699ace67d2e44bcdb303d2bbe2b9bbf1%7C0%7C0%7C638508511476272756%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=nsKLnZvpwzkB%2BkyF8lgc7HeLUH8w07t3DjNADMufJ1s%3D&reserved=0
https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.youtube.com%2Fchannel%2FUCGmbK3nF5DPHzAUvKGQxpgw%2Fvideos&data=05%7C02%7Clicensing%40birmingham.gov.uk%7C124007a0c9f643720ad108dc701bb24a%7C699ace67d2e44bcdb303d2bbe2b9bbf1%7C0%7C0%7C638508511476279907%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=JXClkRf%2F%2FcdqKMQwKvvZQpKlNdysTeepnAAxwBB2%2FaE%3D&reserved=0
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West Midlands Police have reviewed the application for Haus Lounge, 89 Holloway Head, 
Birmingham and would request the below conditions adding to the premises licence which are 
deemed appropriate and proportionate to promote the licensing objectives.  
 

• Persons working at, running or managing the premises under licence number 5426 
will not be allowed to work at or have management responsibility for the premises, 
whether directly or indirectly under this licence, whether in a paid or unpaid 
capacity. 

• For any 3rd party promoted event (whether fully or part promoted) the premises will 
notify West Midlands Police Central Licensing Team a minimum of 28 days prior to 
the event, with a risk assessment. 

• No children under 18 years old will be allowed on the premises without an 
appropriate adult. Staff not to be left in sole of any child under 18. 

• No children, under 18 allowed on the premises after 22.00, unless the premises is 
hired for a private function and not open to the general public. 
 

Please liaise with you client, awaiting your reply. 
Regards and thanks 

 

 
Chris Jones 55410 
Birmingham Licensing Team 

West Midlands Police 

 

Working in partnership, making communities 
safer 

 

 

  

https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.facebook.com%2Fwestmidlandspolice&data=05%7C02%7Clicensing%40birmingham.gov.uk%7C124007a0c9f643720ad108dc701bb24a%7C699ace67d2e44bcdb303d2bbe2b9bbf1%7C0%7C0%7C638508511476285616%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=813TqXU%2BI9CyvrxPeoNbbNLnHNB%2BkYAaAnwe9mMEgwg%3D&reserved=0
https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Ftwitter.com%2Fwmpolice&data=05%7C02%7Clicensing%40birmingham.gov.uk%7C124007a0c9f643720ad108dc701bb24a%7C699ace67d2e44bcdb303d2bbe2b9bbf1%7C0%7C0%7C638508511476291365%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=sN0sXpkzSOKJHvArmvn13PjkKFKQTgpx56I2UyQKwwA%3D&reserved=0
https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.instagram.com%2Fwestmidlandspolice%2F&data=05%7C02%7Clicensing%40birmingham.gov.uk%7C124007a0c9f643720ad108dc701bb24a%7C699ace67d2e44bcdb303d2bbe2b9bbf1%7C0%7C0%7C638508511476296746%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=mPhv34EFgVF%2FQcQ8k7XkNAHotjWZyeJ5%2Bn2gcgEKSAc%3D&reserved=0
https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.linkedin.com%2Fcompany%2Fwest-midlands-police%2F&data=05%7C02%7Clicensing%40birmingham.gov.uk%7C124007a0c9f643720ad108dc701bb24a%7C699ace67d2e44bcdb303d2bbe2b9bbf1%7C0%7C0%7C638508511476302238%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=RfW5wwpHvtBpf5K2sUOEEi%2FxXLmXvRkmZDVCF%2BciXFQ%3D&reserved=0
https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.youtube.com%2Fwestmidlandspolice&data=05%7C02%7Clicensing%40birmingham.gov.uk%7C124007a0c9f643720ad108dc701bb24a%7C699ace67d2e44bcdb303d2bbe2b9bbf1%7C0%7C0%7C638508511476307529%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=1VxedMIXRdbujbyIk3sasavlcTpqk9PCz83bIUFaLpY%3D&reserved=0
https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Ftiktok.com%2F%40officialwmp&data=05%7C02%7Clicensing%40birmingham.gov.uk%7C124007a0c9f643720ad108dc701bb24a%7C699ace67d2e44bcdb303d2bbe2b9bbf1%7C0%7C0%7C638508511476312989%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=kkpi5JbGTUYE3IkGYZVZMnecYv%2Fd74W9MvBUCxlGZ4U%3D&reserved=0
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Appendix 19  

 
From: Harry Bevington   
Sent: Tuesday, June 4, 2024 11:56 AM 
To: Kerry cox  Licensing   
Cc: bw licensing   
Subject: Re: Haus Lounge - 89 Holloway Head. 

 
Hi Kerry,  

 

This is great.  

 

Thank you for your swift attention to this matter.  

 

Best wishes, 

Harry. 
 

OFFICIAL 

 
From: Kerry cox   
Sent: Tuesday, June 4, 2024 11:54:26 AM 
To: Licensing ; Harry Bevington   
Cc: bw licensing   
Subject: RE: Haus Lounge - 89 Holloway Head.  
 

Hi Harry,  

 

I am content with the wording as follows:  

 
• The premises shall have a Noise Limiter in place at all times. 
• The premises will have a Noise Management Plan in place.  

 

If you aren’t please let me know and forward the revised version to me.  

Kind regards, 
Kerry Cox 
Associate of Duncan Craig (Barrister) 
Licensing 182 Limited 
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Appendix 20  
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